
April 17,  2008

Honourable Barry Penner

Minister of Environment

PO Box 9047

STN PROV GOVT

Victoria, BC  V8W 9E2

By email to:  barry.penner.mla@leg.bc.ca
Dear Minister Penner:

Re: Development of West Beach Marina at Adams River, Shuswap Lake 

BC Nature wrote government in July 2007 expressing our concern regarding the 

application for a large marina at the mouth of the Adams River in Shuswap Lake that was before the Integrated Land Management Branch in Kamloops (application #3411549). We pointed out that the proposal threatened the internationally important Adams River salmon populations which spawn and develop in this area. Furthermore, we had concerns that water quality was already a major issue in the Shuswap Lake system, likely to be compounded as climate change progresses, and that the importance of the area for migratory birds was increasingly being recognized. We recommended that consideration of all shoreline development applications in the area should be postponed until after completion of the Shuswap Basin Integrated Planning Process. 

We are now writing to express our dismay that New Recreation Ltd. has applied to build 218 condominiums, a 160-slip marina and 10,000 square feet of commercial space on a former campground at the mouth of the Adams River. The West Beach Marina development will directly border on the river’s mouth and Roderick Haig-Brown Provincial Park. The Public Hearing on the proposal by Columbia Shuswap Regional District is planned for April 21. The Department of Fisheries and Oceans are not reviewing the proposal in detail because of  "resource constraints" and recent departmental policy changes (letter from federal habitat biologist Darryl Hussey to regional district staff June 1, 2007.) We understand that the Adams Lake Indian Band opposes the development and we support their stand. 

Our local clubs, the North Shuswap Naturalist Society, the Shuswap Naturalists’ Club and the Kamloops Naturalist Club, have advocated for this region’s natural integrity for many decades, and it has been the subject of a number of initiatives in our Living by Water Program, including recent climate change studies.  BC Nature considers it a great travesty to contemplate such a development during the Haig-Brown Centenary, this year long celebration to mark the 100th anniversary of the births of Ann and Roderick Haig-Brown.

With the local First Nations opposed, the Regional District pushing forward with a Public Hearing, the last step prior to development approval, and the DFO taking a “Hands off” approach, we urge the Provincial Government to step in to protect British Columbia’s priceless heritage, the river and shoreline that sustains the famous Adam’s River sockeye run.  

Yours sincerely

Bev Ramey

President, BC Nature

cc.  Honourable George Abbott, Shuswap MLA, george.abbott.mla@leg.bc.ca
